
You can also read the Enford Newsletter in colour at 
www.enfordnewsletter.org  

In addition you will find interesting articles news, 
colour photographs and past Newsletter plus 

useful information and services 

WELCOME 
 

We would like to wish a very warm 
welcome to all who have recently moved 

into the Parish of Enford. 
We hope that you will find 

many new friends and neighbours  
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The next Newsletter  
Meeting & Deadline is 

 

Monday 26th March 
 
All items for inclusion, whether 
they are handwritten, typed or via 
e-mail, MUST be submitted by 
the date of the meeting .These 
articles may be handed in to any 
Newsletter Committee member.   
Please send e-mails to 
tanya@becker.globalnet.co.uk 
Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or omit 
from publication any material that 
is considered by majority of 
Committee Members to be 
detrimental to any person or 
which is not in the best interest of 
the community as a whole.  All 
letters and articles must be 
signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer if 
this is requested at the time of 
sending it in. 
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THANK YOU 
 
The Committee would like to 
thank everyone who helps with 
the distribution of the Newsletter 

each month. 
Your help is really appreciated. 

 

 

 
Village Hall 

Sunday 1st April  
3.00pm 
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ARTS, RUSH & CANE OPEN EVENING 
 

Erica at Arts, Rush & Cane at would like to invite you to an Open Evening: 6– 8pm at 
the Gallery, Kings Hill, Netheravon on Monday 12th March.  
An informal opportunity to come to browse, meet the artist and talk. Free fruit punch! 

All welcome 



ENFORD NEWSLETTER  March 2012
   

4 
 

THE GREAT STONES WAY 
 

You are invited to attend a meeting to establish a local group of people 

interested in being involved with this exciting new walking route, 

which passes through Enford and along the Avon Valley 

 
The Friends of The Ridgeway plan to open a new walking route, The Great Stones Way, later this year.  

The route is conceived as an extension of the Ridgeway National Trail and will run between Barbury Castle 

(near Swindon) and Old Sarum, passing the stone circles at Avebury and Stonehenge.  It will use existing 

rights of way but will improve these where necessary.  For example, an early priority is to restore the foot-

path steps on the bank at the Enford crossroads on the A345. 
 

We intend establishing a group of local supporters who will organise walks along the Great Stones Way 

and around the area, arrange talks on the many historic features along the route, run social events and gen-

erally enjoy each other’s company. 
 

The meeting will be in the Enford Village Hall on Saturday 31st March, starting at 2.30pm.  Entrance is free 

and refreshments will be provided.  Please come along and find out more!  
 

We are also organising a short walk from Casterley Camp to Enford on the morning of the 31st, with an 

option of lunch in The Swan before the meeting.  If you want more details on this, please contact Ian 

Ritchie on 01672 520090 or by email at ian.ritchie1@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

   

In Aid 

Of 

Diamond Jubilee 

Celebrations 
 

Parish Hall 

Saturday 24th March 

2.00pm 

 

 

 

Parish Hall 

 

Saturday 24th March 

 

7.30pm 
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WHEELBARROW RACE 

FANCY DRESS COMPETITON 

TEA PARTY & GAMES 

BEST GARDEN 

HOG ROAST,BAR  
LIVE MUSIC 

 

The event will start around 2pm with a 
wheelbarrow race from the Red Lion to 
the Swan. Prizes will also be awarded for 
the best decorated (as well as the fastest)  
wheel-barrow – the theme  
will be a nautical one to  
mirror  the 1000 boat   
flotilla which will  
be floating  
down the  
Thames on  
the same  
day.  

Throughout the day, judges will 
search the village to seek out the 
most decorative front garden (or 
front of house if you don’t have a 

front garden). 

Village Hall activities will kick off 
with a tea party and games for the 

children.  

In the evening there will be live 
music on the playing field, 
a hog roast and bar.  

Wheelbarrow race participants are 
expected to be dressed accordingly, and 
there will be another prize for best fancy 

dress. 

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 

Please contact Peggy Waterkeyn 
01980 670418 

GET INVOLVED!! 
 

Now is the time to start building that wheelbarrow, designing your fancy dress and 
stitching together that bunting. 

 
if you would like to get more involved in organising or helping, then please contact 
either Adrian Orr (670447), Jane Young (670532), Bridget 

Holden (671195) or Steve Becker (670345). 
 

More details to follow. 

Please support your community. 
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Circuits 
 

Thursday at 7.00pm 
Join us for some healthy exercise, 

informal and fun. 
£3.00 per session. 

Followed by a warm down in The Swan! 
Contact Gareth on 07971 864608 

 

Life Drawing Classes 
 

Matt Faber is organising a weekly 
life drawing class. 

 
People interested in taking part should 
contact Matt at matt@mattfaber.co.uk 
 

 

 CANCER RESEARCH UK 
STONEHENGE AND PEWSEY VALE BRANCH 

 

THE COURT JEWELLER  
AND CANAPÉS 

 

Friday 16th March  
at The Bouverie Hall, Pewsey 
7.00 pm for a 7.30 pm start 

 

Our first event this year offers a 
wonderful opportunity to hear David 
Thomas MVO talk about his time as a 
Court Jeweller.  As a former Keeper of 
the Crown Jewels and State Jewels, he 

has a wealth of knowledge and 
information to share with us, along with 

some interesting anecdotes. 
 

Canapés will be served during the 
evening and a bar will be available.  

 
Tickets are £17.50 

01672 563403 or 01380 729786 
 

Limited numbers 

PARISH HALL READING ROOMS 

For any business relating to the hall 
please contact 

Richard Petitt 01908 670510 
 Or email richard@petittbros.co.uk 

Fax: 01980671649 

BAG IT AND BIN IT!! 
 

A plea from the footballers to everyone who uses the playing 
field to exercise their dogs - don’t leave dog mess on the 
grass. Please ensure that you pick up any droppings, bag 

them up and dispose of them  
responsibly in a waste bin. Thank you  

 

RED LION 

FOOTBALL TEAM 

 
Last home game of the season 

 

Home Match  

 

Sunday 1st April 

 

ENFORD PLAYING FIELDS 

 

11.00am Kick Off 
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A.R.C Studio Gallery 
 

Arts, Rush & Cane: Sales, Tuition & Repairs 

Original artwork, cards, prints,  

chairs and other crafts 

Kings Hill, Netheravon, SP4 9PL 

Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday  

other times by appointment. 

07864-860522 erica.illustrator@btinternet.com 

Tel: 01980 655552 

Fax: 01980 652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 

 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 

Road, Durrington 

Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

ALL SAINTS PRIMARY SCHOOL NETHERAVON NEWS 

FEBRUARY 2012 
 

If you have green fingers the school would love you to join staff, pupils and parents in a 

huge planting spree for our new sensory garden.  The plants, paid for by a grant from the 

“There is Space Here” project, have already been ordered and we have a wonderful planting 

scheme planned by parent Belinda Goldsmith, who is a professional garden designer.  So if 

you don’t mind getting your hands dirty, join us on Saturday 3rd March from 10.00 am.  We 

will be offering refreshments to all our volunteers. 

 

The school was gardening again on Saturday, 21st January when an enthusiastic band of 

parents and pupils braved the elements to sort out the wildlife area.   Litter was picked, 

nettles cleared, a willow bed planted and the pond area cleared.  The School is very grateful 

to everyone who helped. 

 

The school is delighted that we have been successful in our bid for a capital grant of 

£300,000 to enlarge and refurbish our hall and kitchen.  The current Assembly Hall is too 

small for our growing number of children, so we are all looking forward to the works being 

completed later in the year. 

 

A huge thank you to Major (Ret’d) Dhanbahadur Chand of the Gurkhas, who used to live in 

Gumlek, Nepal who joined us to explain the differences between school in Nepal and 

Netheravon.  The children were really interested and asked lots of questions. 

 

The school is again collecting the Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers.  If you have any to 

donate, our box will be at the front door.  Just ring the bell and post your vouchers. 

As usual, the children will be celebrating World Book Day on 1st March.  Each child will get a 

£1 book token which they can use towards a book of their choice or exchange for one of 

eight exclusive, new and completely free books with book shops taking part in the 

scheme. 
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ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB is looking for players 
 
As you may know, Enford Football Club were unable to raise a team for this 
current season and have temporarily disbanded. 
 
It is a great tragedy, bearing in mind the wonderful new facilities that have 
been built for football in Enford, following a substantial grant from the 
Football Foundation and other charitable institutions.  The facilities are first 

class and warrant football being played back at Enford on a regular basis. 
 
There is now no football team at all representing Enford, Netheravon and Upavon, 
meaning there is no team at all in the Avon Valley between Pewsey and Figheldean. 
 
Until a few years ago, Enford had two teams, Netheravon had two teams and Upavon 
had one team.  We are hoping to be up and running again next season.  We are looking 
to hear from any players who would be interested in joining a combined Upavon, 
Netheravon and Enford team for next season to play their home games at Enford.  We 
would also be delighted to hear from any ex-player or indeed anybody who would be 
interested in applying for the manager’s vacancy.  Please remember that Enford has 
achieved the full Charter Standard status and over the years has achieved great 
success in their league and cup exploits. 
 
Anybody interested, could they please telephone the Chairman, Julian Lee on 07831 
225 992 or Ollie Stagg on 07831 392 035 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Flight magazine dated 26th June 1914    
 
Flight magazine dated         Feb 1914               
 
Two  pictures of repairing planes 1929/1930 
 
Group photo rfc dated 1930 
 
MORE VILLAGE PHOTOS 
 
Already placed in the library are photos of the cavalry school training on the plain dated 
1911/1912 
 
A lovely book written by local soldier, Wayne Price, who has researched the named on 
the memorials of Netheravon and Enford 
 
And an album containing photos of Netheravon and surrounding areas 
 
Coming soon a copy of the book written by the Women’s Institute back in the 50s 
 

Keep checking at the library to see what else I have added. 
  for more details phone Maureen Mitchell 670653 

Both need to be handled 
carefully as they are not in 
great condition 
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ENFORD FILM CLUB 
 

presents  

My Week with Marilyn  
Colin Clark, an employee of Sir Laurence Olivier's, documents the 

tense interaction between Olivier and Marilyn Monroe 

during production of The Prince and the Showgirl 
 

Enford Village Hall 
Tuesday 27th March 2012 at 7.30 pm 

Doors open at 7.00 pm 
Drinks available from the Bar 

 
Tickets £5.00 each booked in advance and £6.00 on the night. 

To book tickets and for more information  

contact 07961 458058 or 
e-mail: enfordfilmclub@gmail.com  
 

VtÜÑxà VÄxtÇVtÜÑxà VÄxtÇVtÜÑxà VÄxtÇVtÜÑxà VÄxtÇ    
e|v~ç YÄ|Çàe|v~ç YÄ|Çàe|v~ç YÄ|Çàe|v~ç YÄ|Çà    

XáàA DLLJ 
Friendly local service 

 

Professional work at sensible prices 
 

Call for no obligation quote 
07799 215837 

01672 871414 
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Madagascar 
 

Jane & I set off For Madagascar one chilly November day. On checking in at 
Heathrow we found we would not be sitting together, but after a few minutes haggling 
we managed to acquire seats at the rear of the aircraft, not my favourite area. 
However, we soon realised that the rear is just the place to be on a night flight as 
there were plenty of empty seats. Our flight was therefore comfortable and trouble 
free and we arrived in Nairobi eight and a half hours later for refuelling before 
carrying on to Antananarivo (Tana for short), the capital of Madagascar. We arrived at 
lunchtime to glorious sunshine and a hot 27 degrees. Our hotel for the night was a 
mere 10 minutes from the airport so after a quick freshen-up we were whisked off to 
a wildlife park. This was something of a disappointment because all the animals were 
in cages, including lemurs which we had travelled so far to see. It was interesting 
though to see all the different species we would hopefully find in the wild. There were 
also chameleons in the trees and some unusual birds so not entirely a wasted trip. 
We ventured out in the evening to a restaurant close by and met some of the people 
we would be travelling with. 
 
The next morning we set off to the eastern side of the island to our first national park, 
Andasibe, where we spent three nights in thatched bungalows for two, fairly basic but 
so exciting to go off to sleep with the loud rainforest noises, frogs and cicadas, ringing 
in our ears and the call of lemurs as our morning alarm. After a breakfast of bread 
and jam, and great coffee, we set off on our first trek where we were lucky enough to 
come across our first lemurs, diademed sifakas. We tracked them through the 
undergrowth until we were virtually underneath and could clearly see them calling to 
each other. We also spotted golden bamboo lemurs in the short grass which we were 
not expecting to find until later in the journey, a Madagascan boa, various 
chameleons, as well as huge red millipedes almost a foot long and plated lizards. On 
the final evening we experienced one of the most dramatic thunderstorms ever and 
huddled in our wet-weather gear under the thatched roof of the open-sided bar 
watching, mesmerised, almost continuous fork and sheet lightning all around us, 
interspersed with earsplitting crashes of thunder. Fantastic!! 
 
The nocturnal walks proved interesting and rather entertaining. One of the most 
memorable moments was when the guide spotted a blue legged chameleon in the 
undergrowth. As people got closer millions of insects were disturbed and swarmed 
over us. In the lights of the head torches it was strange to see everyone jumping 
around waving and swatting, trying to escape them. Further on the guides coated the 
bark of one of the trees with banana hoping to entice the elusive mouse lemur. There 
had been only two spotted in the area, and only one recently as the other had 
produced a baby. Sure enough, after about half an hour, it appeared and we all 
caught a quick glimpse, and a blurred photo! 
 
Travelling through the centre of the island we were surprised at the amount of 
deforestation, with virtual desert for miles. Once the forest is cut down on the hills, 
the wind blows away the soil leaving permanent desolation. We stopped in the 
mountain villages and were greeted with hordes of  children wherever we went. Jane 
was in her element and had no trouble getting rid of her stash of goodies, in spite of 
getting swallowed up in the crowds. It is such a poor country yet the kids seemed to 
be happy and well fed, and very pleased to get their gifts of balloons, pens and 
notebooks etc.   
 
In the middle of the desert was a large rock formation where we found our next hotel, 
complete with swimming pool, spa and first class restaurant, just what we needed 
after days in the rainforest but totally unexpected in such a remote location. 
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We had our hottest and most strenuous trek to see Madagascar’s ‘Grand Canyon‘.  
I had been bitten right in the middle of my forehead the night before by a mosquito and 
asked my room ‘mate(?)’ if I looked OK to venture out. Jane replied “You look absolutely 
fine” and a moment later was heard to mutter “But Quasimodo springs to mind!!”  
Whether it was the effects of the bite that caused me to walk all day with ‘jelly legs’ I 
don’t know but boy was it hard work! I’d assumed that the canyon was similar to the 
Grand Canyon in so far as the top of the canyon is on ground level, the bottom of the 
canyon a mile or so down. This canyon started with a steep climb followed by a long 
trek down, viewing the canyon and then carrying on down to a wonderful waterfall 
where we stopped for a refreshing swim. What joy after the hard trek in 38 degree heat! 
 
We stopped another day specifically to see ring-tailed lemurs and were promised an 
easy walk. Not to be!! The spotters had been out to try and track them down and had 
found them in a much more difficult location, resulting in us scrabbling down to a dry 
river bed, squeezing between huge boulders and a long slippery climb up the rocks, but 
it was worth every step as we were rewarded with a large group, all virtually within 
touching distance. We sat on the rocks and just watched them until we’d had our fill. 
 
During the days that followed we traveled through Antsirabe, Ambositra and Zombitse 
and were fortunate to see many species of lemur on our treks- white fronted, crowned, 
brown, black, red-fronted, ring-tailed, black and white ruffed, mouse, dwarf and the 
rather upmarket Milne-Edwards sportive lemurs as well as the indri, Verraux’s and 
Coquerels sifaka, which dance along on their hind legs.  
Most of the animal species in Madagascar are not found anywhere else in the world so a 
once in a lifetime experience for us. 
 
We drove down to a place called Toliara on the south west coast and ended our journey 
on the beach at Nosy Ve near Anakeo. The roads were impassable after Toliara so we 
had to make a one hour speedboat journey to get there. The weather was hot and we 
arrived at the dock-side to find, not a speedboat but a zebu cart! Zebu are the local 
oxen. We were loaded 3 or 4 to a cart and taken straight out to sea! Talk about surreal! 
The water apparently was so shallow it was the only way to get out to water deep 
enough for the speedboat! And there we clambered from the cart to the boat! Though 
the weather was hot and sunny the sea was rough and before long we were bouncing 
happily along, drenched to the skin - until one lady hurt her back and collapsed onto 
the guy next to her who was busy throwing up over the side! Things were taken at a 
more sedate pace after that. 
 
It was certainly lovely to get into the bar for a cool drink when we arrived and then to 
dip in that warm sea. We spent another couple of days in thatched bungalows on the 
beach with the spiny forest behind us and, as an added bonus, we were visited in the 
evenings by the nocturnal mouse lemurs, tiny rat sized lemurs with the most beautiful 
bush baby-type faces! One evening there were no less than three chasing each other 
around the beams and rafters, even running along the headboard and down into my 
pyjamas on the bed! Fortunately I wasn’t in them at the time! We did go to bed with 
slight trepidation, wondering whether they would be climbing over us in the night! We 
needn’t have worried - though Jane’s bedside table had been ransacked and her 
underwear had been left on the floor!! Everyone else was very envious the next morning 
to hear that we had these lovely little creatures sharing our accommodation. Not to 
everyone’s liking though! 
 
Our time in Madagascar quickly came to an end and soon we were winging our way 
home - to Christmas lights and shopping chaos! What a contrast to what we’d just left 
behind!! 
 
Ann and Jane 
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GRAHAM BUCKLAND 
SERVICES 

 General building maintenance:  plumbing, 

 Carpentry, glazing, brickwork, etc 

Free quotes and reasonable rates 

  

 ‘Man with a Van’ hire. 

Removals and House Clearance 

Undertaken  
Tel:  01980 670870 
or  07831 889 666  

 

ELSTON VETERINARY CLINIC 
 ELSTON LANE, SHREWTON 

Dr. Enid Frantilla, DVM MRCVS 

Small Animal Medicine and Surgery  
Providing high quality pet healthcare 

and a caring, friendly professional service 

HELPING YOU TO HELP YOUR PETS!! 

 
Consultations by appointment, Mon-Sat 

For appointments or enquiries, and 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE 

01980 621999  
 

 

 

 

 

19
th

 Century Pews from Enford Church 

pine/oak/Length 11ft 4in 
 

Offers in excess of £50.00 per pew 
 

Enquiries to Amanda Murray – 01980 671684 
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WELCOME 
 

We would like to wish a very 
warm welcome to all who 

have recently moved into the 
Parish of Enford. 

We hope that you will find 
many new friends and 

neighbours  

CONDOLENCES 
to 

Jenny Goodship 
on the death of her mother 

Mrs Pethick 

A SAD LOSS 
 
 Many old villagers will be 
 very sad to hear of the 
 death of Yvonne King 

 

To Mr & Mrs Shoemark 
 

We are very sorry to hear of 
the devastating damage 

caused by the recent fire in 
your home 

 

ST JOHN’S SINGERS 
 

(45 strong choir of excellent singers) 
 

Performing Stainer’s Crucifixion  
in Enford Church 

 

Good Friday – 6th April 
at 7.00pm 

 
 No booking necessary – one hour performance 

 
A wonderful chance to hear a piece of superb music in a marvellous setting at Eastertide 

Retiring collection in aid of Church funds.  Do Come! 
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 Tale of a Morris Cowley 

The Final Part 

 

Last month left me with the collar of my starting handle rattling around inside the engine wondering what 

to do next. 

 

I found a friendly garage with a pit and in about an hour, drained the oil, took off the sump and removed 

the collar. However there was no way I could fix it back onto the handle. Undaunted I put the sump back 

on and poured the oil back in. The problem now was starting the engine, as the battery was not strong 

enough to turn the starter motor. Filling up with fuel was also tricky as, with the tank under the bonnet, it 

was madness to fill up without switching the engine off. However, I devised a scheme. Every stop had to 

be made either on a hill, or where help was at hand for a push start. However, not too many garages had 

sloping forecourts. So when a petrol station appeared I had to drive round it and look for a slope before 

risking a stop. This got some funny looks, particularly from those who had no slope and where I could not 

risk stopping. Having found a slope, I then had to buy a series of cans of petrol and pour them in. As I only 

had a one gallon can, this took time (my four gallon one was destroyed in the holocaust!). However, I 

eventually made it and on return, persuaded a friendly ship’s engineer to fix the collar back on. 

 

The second one was also in the winter, driving North from London. By the time I reached Newcastle, the 

road, the A1, was covered in packed snow. Somewhere after Berwick-on-Tweed I came over the crest of a 

hill to find caravan half off the road with its back end in the ditch, deep in snow.  Feeling magnanimous, I 

stopped and offered to help (I think she was rather attractive!). Having backed the car close to the ditch, I 

hitched on to the caravan by rope. After much slithering, sliding and achieving nothing, my clutch broke. 

This was serious as I had no hope of making Port Edgar that night unless I moved now, with the clutch 

broken in the engaged mode. So, as the car was on a slope, I rolled slowly forward in neutral and almost 

immediately slammed it into second gear with a nasty scrunch. The engine started and off I sped. Chang-

ing gear was easy, as I had now been driving the Morris for two years and it was child’s play with or with-

out a clutch. The problem came at traffic lights and other stoppages where, if I stopped on the flat, I could 

not start, as I had to be rolling to engage gear. Believe it or not, I got there, including driving right through 

Edinburgh and a few red lights! To be fair, it was Sunday night and Scots did not do much on Sundays in 

those days – the pubs were shut unless you were a traveller! 

 

The car’s last and final adventure was when HMS GLORY had to steam south to Plymouth. The problem 

was how to get the car south too. After some negotiation, it was agreed I could load it into the hangar of 

the ship. This went without a hitch and off we steamed. On arrival at Plymouth, to my horror we secured 

to a buoy in the middle of the harbour – how was I going to get the car ashore? The ship carried a large 32 

foot open motor cutter and it occurred to me that if we put some planks across it, the car would sit nicely 

on top. Those who know about loading boats, ‘righting moments; and ‘centre of gravities’ etc., will know 

that the higher you put a load, the more a boat will roll, until finally it will roll over. In this case, I think we 

must have had about two inches left before the boat should have rolled over – we proceeded ashore 

rolling alarmingly but just made it! 

 

I suppose there were many cars with a history like mine, and although I had a number of other cars, in-

cluding a 1932 Austin 7, a two litre 1927 Lagonda, a J2 Allard, and an MG TC, none of them quite had the 

character and determination like the Yellow Morris. It definitely covered a classic chapter in my life! Sadly 

POLICE WARNING 
THIEVES OPERATE ON THE TRAINING AREA SECURE YOUR 

VEHICLES AND EQUIPMENT AT ALL TIMES 
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Refreshments Entry £3.50 

ENFORD CAMERA CLUB  
 

The Enford Camera Club meets at the Enford Village Hall on the first Thursday of each 
month - at 8pm. 
 
We’re all pretty much amateurs - but enjoy trying to learn how to improve our photos 
and also sharing any pictures that we’ve taken around the area, between ourselves. 
 
Our group is about 12 regular members - but there’s always room for more. 
Light refreshments are provided and our ‘subs’ are £2 per meeting. 

 

Thu 1 Mar – Focussing on Focus! 
 

Come and join us.  Bring your camera - or a memory stick with some pictures on – if 
you show us yours – we’ll show you ours! 

 
Check for latest details with Martin Webb on 01980 670537 

or Mort Burdick on 01980 671494. 

 

ENFORD GARDENING CLUB 
 

Thursday 8th March 2012 

6.45 for 7.00 pm 
 

Enford Village Hall 
 

Herbs in Cookery, Remedies and Pot-pourri 
Christina Stapley 

    

A general talk, illustrated with slides, will give a gentle introduction to herb use with 
snippets of valuable knowledge and inspiration for everyone.  It looks at herbs in a 
busy, everyday life, quickly gathered from your herb plot or tubs and used to enhance 
the flavours and nutritious goodness of recipes in the kitchen.  Simple home remedies 
in teas, footbaths, oils for external application and use of some essential oils will be 
explored.  Fragrant recipes take little time to make and can transform the atmosphere 
of a room, several will be recommended.   

 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 
Details from Fanny Middleton 

01980 671645 

A colourful and scented display greeted the Garden Club members when they met for 
the February meeting last week.    The speaker , Peter Biggs of  Wanborough Nursery 
had brought a wonderful selection of shrubs and plants to illustrate his talk.. 
 
As he talked the relevant plants were passed round and members were able to smell 
and have a closer look, very helpful.  Everyone came away with ideas about colour, form 
and siting of plants, food for thought on a bitterly cold and sleety night. 
 
Gai Rickett 

Report on February Meeting 
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M NASH & P WILKINS 

  
ALL LANDSCAPING WORK UNDERTAKEN 

FENCING*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

BRICKWORK 

HEDGECUTTING*GARDEN CLEARANCE 

GRASSCUTTING 
 

Tel:  MIKE 01380 840767 

Mobile:07977 950654 

Tel:  PAUL 01380 840763 

Mobile: 07970 557002  

 

 

 Ms Young 

 Beckenreid House 

 Long Street 

 Enford 

 Pewsey 

 SN9 6DD 

 

 Dear Jane & Friends 

 

 Your recent donation – thank you! 

 

 I am writing to thank you so much for your recent donation of £140 from your Jumble 

 Sale in Enford. 

 

 Thank you also to Carol and friends for all the knitted donations. 

 

 At Feed The Children we concentrate aid on the most vulnerable; the children and 

 young people, especially those who are orphaned, abandoned or homeless or with 

 special needs. It seems that wherever there is a difficult situation , it is the children who 

 bear the brunt of poverty and food shortages. 

 

 Thanks to you some very vulnerable children now have a fighting chance at growing up 

 and lifting themselves out of poverty and we are grateful for your support. 

 

 Yours sincerely 
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 Bricklayer & General Builder 

  
All Building Works  

Including Extensions, Garden Walls, Patios, 
Roof Repairs, Plastering 
Floor & Wall Tiling etc 

 
 
 

01980 554008 
Mobile No: 07719 916854 
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ALL SAINTS ENFORD CHURCH ENFORD 

From the Rector 
 

The difference between modern spirituality and Christianity 
 

These days it seems that religion is out but spirituality is in. In the last 30 years there 
has been a huge increase in hunger for some spiritual answers to the big questions of 
life. But in an increasingly postmodern world, there is deep scepticism among people as 
to the idea of objective truth.  

 

Instead, there is a new relativism concerning moral standards. There is a new multicul-
turalism, that encourages people to pick and choose for themselves amongst a variety of 
ideological options. It is a smorgasbord, and has led us to a frightening lack of discern-
ment to just about everything going, including pantheistic spiritualities, New Age phi-
losophies, eastern mysticism, western European paganism, shamanic medicine, and 
techniques for achieving cosmic consciousness. All are greeted with indiscriminate ac-
ceptance.  

 

In fact, the only thing people seem antagonistic towards is any authority which appears 
to be external or traditionally based. In other words, religion is on the way out, and 
spiritualities which appeal to our inner subjective and experiential selves are on the way 
in.  

 

But for Christians, the true spiritual life is an all-encompassing response to God’s love 
for us, based on what his son Jesus Christ has done for us. It is our response to a God 
who is both out there, separate from us as our Creator; but who also dwells within us 
when we allow ourselves to be guided and sustained in a lasting relationship. Biblical 
spirituality is a lifelong journey of the spirit that begins with the gift of forgiveness and 
new life in Christ, and progresses through faith and obedience to Christ, until one day 
we stand before God in heaven. It is NOT a journey towards Christ, but a lifelong jour-
ney WITH Christ, indwelling us through the Holy Spirit.  
 
With love and prayers 

From the Team Rector Rev. Mark Zammit  

New Team Vicar 
 

I am pleased to formally announce the appointment of Reverend Gale Hunt as a new 
Team Vicar in the Avon River Team. Gale will be licensed on Thursday 1st March, 7.30 
p.m. in Netheravon Church, with the service being led by the Right Reverend Nicholas 
Holtam, Bishop of Salisbury. 
 

Gale joins us from the parish of St. Francis in Salisbury and will be moving in to the 
Vicarage in Netheravon in February. With Gale’s appointment the Ministry Team will be 
fully staffed for the first time since the Avon River Team was formed in September and 
we are all looking forward to working with her in the future.  
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CHURCH SERVICES 

March 

April 

1st  9.00am Holy Communion (Palm Sunday)   

6th 10.15am (Good Friday) Assemble at Village Hall at 10.00am for walk to Church 

8th 10.30am Holy Communion (Easter Day) 

11th 7.00pm Quiet Service in the Sacristy 

15th 10.30am Family Communion 

22nd 6.00pm Evensong 

29th 10.30am Benefice Service, Netheravon 

1st 7.30pm Licensing Service, for Rev Gale Hunt as Team Vicar , Netheravon 

4th 9.00 am Holy Communion 

11th 1030am Benefice Service, Milston 

14th 7.00pm Quiet Service, Sacristy 

18th 10.30am, Family Communion, Mothering Sunday 

25th 6.00pm Evensong 

24th 9.30am Spring Cleaning of the Church—all help welcomed! 

CHURCH CLEANING ROTA 

6th Helen Hadfield & Jill Mitchell 

13th Sue Poole-Warren & Hilary Horsford 

20th Paula de Chalus & Amanda Marx 

27th Tanya Becker & Linda Mundy 

  

  

2nd Sue Poole-Warren & Hilary Horsford 

9th Paula de Chalus & Amanda Marx 

16th Tanya Becker & Linda Mundy 

23rd Gai Rickett & Lowenna Harbottle 

30th Lyn Riche & Fanny Middleton 

  

April  March 
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Diary Date 
 

SUMMER FETE  

AT 

ENFORD PLAYING FIELD 
 

Saturday 30th June 2012 

1.00pm – 5.00pm 

Free Entry 
 

This year we would like to showcase local producers and industry so if you are 

interested in hosting you own stall at the fete, 

or know of someone who might please get in touch. 

HELPERS NEEDED, if you could help at the fete please contact Mandy Farrow 

 Email: amanda.farrow@tiscali.co.uk   Telephone 671343 

 

CALLING 

ALL JAM AND  

PRESERVE MAKERS! 
 

If you are making jams, chutneys or other 

preserves, please spare a thought for our 

summer fete and maybe make an extra jar 

or two for the home produce stall! 

 

CALLING 

ALL GARDENERS! 
 

 
 

The home produce stall at the summer fete 

will desperately need supplies of plants to 

sell.  So; when you are splitting perennials 

or planting seeds this spring, please con-

sider potting  
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Day Activity Time Contact 
Mon Yoga 

Beginners’ Class 

7.00pm – 8.30 pm 

 

Emma Pettitt 01980 670510 

emma@petittbros.co.uk  

Tues Enford Film Club 

 

3rd Tuesday in the month 

Doors open 7.00 pm 

Martin Webb 07961 458058 

enfordfilmclub@gmailcom 

Wed Keep Fit 6.15 pm – 7.15 pm 

  

Helen Gould-Cooper 01980 670324 

h.gouldcooper@virgin.net 

Wed Short Mat Bowls 7.30 pm – 10.00 pm 

  

David Spencer 01980 670526 

spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thurs Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 Work 

niccicaswell@btopenworld.com 

Thurs Camera Club 8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 

1st  Thursday in the month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 

webb14@btinternet.com 

Thurs Gardening Club 6.45 pm – 8.45 pm 

2nd  Thursday in the 

month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 

fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri Youth Club 6.00 pm – 9.00 p.m. Katrina Knight 01980 670492 

Bruce Carter 01980 671708 

Sun Red Lion Football Club Recreation Ground Ian Fribbens 

Ian.fribbens@btinternet.com 

ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB 
 

Contact Ollie Stagg 
01980 670634  

for further information and to join in! 

YOUTH CLUB 
We would love to hear from anyone who is 
interested and who can commit to a Friday 

evening once a month, weekly  or 
fortnightly      

 
Contact 

Katrina Knight 01980 670492  
Bruce Carter 01980 671708   

PRIVATE PARTIES 
 

Planning a Children’s Party or 
celebrating a special Birthday 
or an Anniversary?  The new 
hall is the perfect venue for 
weddings and parties!  

enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 

01980 670501 

 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

FILM NIGHTS 
Feb, 27th March, 

24th April, 29th May, 26th June 
 

FAIRTRADE FASHION SHOW 
& SHOPPING 
Sat 10th March 

 
LIVE ACOUSTIC MUSIC 
Saturday March 17th 

 
BODEN PARTY 

Tuesday March 20th 
 
 

Jubilee Celebration  
Sunday 3rd June 
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SALISBURY PLAIN TRAINING AREA 
NEWS SHEET 
March 2012 

TRAINING IN MARCH 
 
Exercise PASHTUN DAWN (12 Mechanised Brigade’s operational pre- deployment 
training) will continue until 11 March.  It will take place across the whole Plain and 
involve some 8000 troops, over 500 armoured vehicles and both fixed wing aircraft 
and helicopters.  
 
Large convoys will operate on the training area and there may be some disruption to 
civilian traffic at tank crossings.   
 
During Ex PASHTUN DAWN there will be no public access to Larkhill Artillery Ranges 
and permissive stone tracks in the Tilshead/Chitterne/Shrewton triangle (Copehill 
Down area) will be closed in the interest of public safety. Members of the public using 
Salisbury Plain for recreation are required to keep to the public rights of way.  
 
Military convoys leaving the Plain at the end of the exercise may cause some disrup-
tion from late afternoon on Saturday 10 March until Monday 12 March.  
 
From 12 – 23 March normal training will resume as local armoured units from Tid-
worth, Bulford and Land Warfare Centre, deploy onto SPTA. The Royal Netherlands 
Marine Corps arrive on 12 March for 10 days of live firing with 120mm mortars, fol-
lowed at the end of March by 1st Battalion The Royal Irish who will conduct pre-
operational training.  
.    
Note  Vehicle movement may cause delays at tank crossings and drivers should take 
care when approaching crossings as mud clearance parties and mechanical sweepers 
will be at work 
 
FIRING NOISE 
 
Live Firing.  Firing is closely managed to ensure that legal noise limits are not ex-
ceeded and disturbance is minimised.  Although some may find the noise intrusive, it 
is well below legal limits. 
 

Late Firing on Larkhill Ranges:  :  1 - 13 inclusive, 15, 20, 22, 27, 28 
 
AS90 Firing from Salisbury Plain East: Nil. 
 
AS90 Firing from Salisbury Plain West & Tilshead, Chitterne, Shrewton Triangle: 
Nil.   
 
Complaints about Firing Noise should be made to (01980) 620819 
 
ACCESS 
 

Access to Salisbury Plain is regulated by Salisbury Plain Military Lands and Bulford, 
Larkhill and Imber Range Byelaws.  This Newsletter is published up to 6 weeks before 
the event and urgent training bids may come in subsequently.  Always comply with 
local signs and flags  
Access timings can be found on the SPTA Walks Line:  (01980) 674 763 

Defence  
Infrastructure 

Organisation  
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Bulford Ranges.  Rights of Way (PROW) through Bulford Ranges are closed when red 
flags are flying.  No firing is planned for 5, 6, 19, 20, 25, 26 February . 
 
Larkhill Ranges.  Rights of Way (PROW through Larkhill Ranges are closed when red 
flags are flying. No Firing is planned for 17, 18, 31 
 
Note.  In the event of range fires access may be denied to some areas due to the risk of 
unexploded ordnance “cooking off”. 
 
Imber.  Difficult terrain and unexploded military debris make it hazardous to leave the 
marked routes.  The public are excluded from Imber Ranges at all times, even if flags 
are not flying.  The only exception being when the roads through Imber are opened to 
the public. It is planned to open roads through Imber as follows:  
 
 6 April to 9 April   Easter Bank Holiday 
 1 June to 5 June  Bank Holiday (NEW DATES). 
  
 10th November from 10 am to 12 noon for the Remembrance Day Church  
 Service only. 
 
Notes.  
1. Even when the roads are open the village remains out of bounds to the public.   
2. These dates may change if operational training needs dictate. 
 
Possible further dates: 
 
From  To    Remarks 
 
4 August 10 August Possible opening To Be Confirmed (TBC). 
St Giles’s Day (1st September) is during the next Pre-Afghanistan exercise and 

available dates will be published when known. 
Christmas and New Year Close Down, dates TBC. 
 
Provisional Dates for  Major Exercises.  During the following major exercises access 
will be restricted on Larkhill Ranges and in the Chitterne – Shrewton – Tilshead Triangle 
north of the B390. 
 
13 Feb  - 11 Mar  2012  Ex PASHTUN DAWN    
26 Mar   -  29 Mar 2012  Ex LION STRIKE                   
21 May   -  25 May 2012  Ex LION STRIKE                   
  4 Jun  -  18 Jun   2012   Ex WESSEX THUNDER    
13 Aug - 16 Sep 2012  Ex PASHTUN DAWN           

 
N D LINGE MBE 
Lt Col (Retd) 
for Commander  

Military Flying 
 
Helicopters, Hercules (C130) and fast jets may be active at any time.  Fox Covert & 
Everleigh Dropping Zones will be active throughout.  

 
Complaints about low flying should be made to 0207 218 6020 

or e-mail lowflying@mod.uk. 
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“It’s blue, it’s 

blue” 

www.itsblue-

itsblue.com 

 

 

 

Geraldine Francis & Daisy Chains 

 
Sculpture Studio: Unit 10 Nursery Farm 

Woodborough. (Garden Centre) 

Garden sculpture 

Studio based or mobile pottery 

and craft lessons/parties, all ages 
For details or visit:- Call: 01380 729269 or 

email:geri@professor-radd.co.uk 

 

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 

Please contact Peggy Waterkeyn 
01980 670418 

 

The Famous “Clean Living”! Working in Enford, for YOU! 

Book your Free, no obligation quote now on 01980 621621 
Carpets, rugs, leather and upholstery cleaned, to AWARD WINNING standard 

  The BEST local and reputable company, GUARANTEED 

    CLEAN LIVING 
        SPECIALISING IN DELIGHTED CLIENTS 

     enquiries@cleanlivingmcc.com 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANERS 

20% Discount off 

selected pack-

ages  

Limited time offer!  



ENFORD NEWSLETTER   March 2012 

25 
 

DO YOU SUFFER WITH ACHES  AND PAINS? 
 

If so, why not book a massage? 
Massage is medically proven to help with tight 

muscles, injuries and  helps with the relaxation of body and mind 
 

Treatments are available within a local clinic or you could have your massage in the 
comfort of your own home 

 

Gift vouchers are available and make fantastic gifts for friends and family 
 

Contact Matt Rushton 
01980 671529 
07703920627 

matthew.rushton@vodaphoneemail.co.uk 

 

 

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 

Please contact Peggy Waterkeyn 
01980 670418 
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Coombe Electrics 
   Your local domestic electrician 
     Reliable and friendly service 
          No callout charge for Enford, Coombe & Chisenbury 

     

      Call Steve on 07508 621120   
     or 01980670345 
  steve@becker.globalnet.co.uk   
 

OPEN ALL DAY SUNDAY (FOOD 

SERVED 12-3) 

NOW OPEN MONDAYS TOO! 

EAST CHISENBURY 

 

 

COME AND ENJOY ONE OF OUR LEGENDARY SUNDAY ROASTS 

WITH A PRIX FIXE 2 COURSE ROAST 

& CRUMBLE FOR £18 ! 

BOOKINGS TAKEN ON 01980 671124 

GUY, BRITT & THE TEAM LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE 
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Has your conservatory lost its new shiny look, 
windows impossible to clean? 

CAN I HELP could be the solution 

CAN I HELP? 

CONSERVATORY CLEANING,WINDOW 
CLEANING GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

Other things undertaken include painting and 
decorating, brickwork and carpentry or any task 

in the home and garden. 
Man and Van service also available. 

All work is guaranteed. 
For a free quote and written estimate 

if requested contact  
Contact Peter 07875 238730  

CAROL G DAYTON 
ITEC MGPP IIHHT T.A.Th 

 For further information please call: 
  

01980 653151 
or 07787 513563 

Massage Therapist 

Indian Head Massage 

Reflexology  

Skenar Therapy 

Reiki 

Ear Candles 

Injury Treatment 

Waxing and Sugaring 

Carpentry & Joinery 

Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 

Please Call 

01980 630545 

Or 

07759 586162 

TIM BUCKLAND 
BOILER MAINTENANCE 

  
FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 

 

Friendly and efficient service 

Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 
  

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 
  

Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 
  

Tel:  01980 625846 

AGRICENTRE  
Now stocking Frontline for cats and 

dogs at an unrivalled price  
Excellent products at an excellent 

price from well-known horse wormers 
Electrical fencing 

Complete range of Briswim pool 
chemicals 

 

FREE HOME DELIVERY!  
Contact: Justin Young, A.M.T.R.A., 

SQP(Branch Manger) 
07850 184111 /   01722 320316  

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 

OIL FIRED BOILERS 

Call Tim Walsh 

Tel. 01980 652803 

Mobile 07919603884 

For prompt reliable – 

SERVICING 

REPAIRS 

COMMISSIONING 
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RGV ENGINEERING 
(NETHERAVON) Ltd 
High Street,Netheravon 

01980 670667 

Specialists in Plumbing, 

Heating and Electrical Works 

Also Boiler Servicing and 

Commissioning 
Interested in renewable Energy? 

Please see our website for details 

Www.rgvengineering.co.uk 

GAS SAFE*OFTEC*NICEIC*ECA 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 

DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  

New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 

Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 

Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 

London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

 Got Chickens? 
 

Do you find it impossible to go 

away because you can’t find any-

one  to care for them in your ab-

sence? 

Then check out The Little Chick Inn. 
We offer local, secure, comfortable and 

affordable accommodation for your girls 
 

The Little Chick Inn 01980671285 

 

Oil Boiler 
Servicing, Commissioning & Repairs 

 

CALL 
GRAHAM C BROWN & SON   

 01980 622737 
Est. 1982 

 
FULLY QUALIFIED 
FULLY INSURED 
EXPERIENCED TECHNICIAN 

Registered Business 

Www.tankservices.co.uk Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP3 5NL 

GDB TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED 

 Computer/IT support 
Small business and Home users 

Networking issues/installations 

PC Problems 

Tuition 

General IT advice/help 

Upgrades 

Data Recovery 

Service Support Options 

Call 01980 623052 or visit 

www.gdbts.com to see if we can help. 

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 

Please contact Peggy Waterkeyn 
01980 670418 
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THE OLD POST OFFICE B&B 

EVERLEIGH ROAD, HAXTON 
Double, twin, single & family suites 

Call Jackie to book on 

01980 671 640 / 07715 419 600 

 
www.theoldpostoffice-wiltshire.co.uk 

For Quotations Phone: 
 

Cape Cuisine 

Weddings, Anniversaries, Parties. 
 

Hot or Cold Buffets 

01980 590808 

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 

POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 

BURNER INSTALLATION 
 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 

CALL PETE ON 07852120099 
 

www.southernchimneyservices.co.uk 

 

 
Come join the party! 

 

Netheravon Phoenix Hall  

Wednesday 6.30pm 
 

£4 per class.  All standards welcome.   
 

For more info call Selaine 07801 427358 

Tina’s Hairdressers 
High Street, Netheravon 

Unisex Salon 
Tel: 01980 670628 

 
Tue 9-5 Wed 9-2 Thurs 1-7 

Fri 9-6 Sat 8.45-2 
Closed Monday 

Appointments not always necessary 

Salisbury Garden Machinery 

Mr Wayne Bawden 

City & Guilds qualified(Horticulture) 

‘Professional, experienced local landscaper’ 

Drives / Patios / Paths / Decking / Fencing  

 Hedge Cutting & Reduction  

 Lawn Replacement (turf or seed)  

 Complete Landscape of Gardens  

 Renovation and Restoration. 

Portfolio of work done available on request.  

Free estimates, please call Wayne 
01980 671726 / 07795 058379  

£20 per 1/8 page for 10 issues 
£45 per 1/3 page for 10 issues 

 

Please contact Peggy Waterkeyn 
01980 670418 
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Redmayne-Bentley Stockbrokers 
 

To discuss how we can help please contact 

Hugh Lancaster  

Telephone: 01980 671144 

Email: Hugh.Lancaster@redmayne.co.uk 

Visit: www.redmayne.co.uk 

VAT No: GB 613 139 763.  

Members of the London Stock Exchange 

Authorised and Regulated by the Financial Services Authority 

 

SEAN DEVINE 

PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.  Fully insured. 

For local professional service call: 

01980 630864 or 07870 454884 

WILTON 
CARPETS 

JonCard 
Your local contact for: 
  Great Carpets 
  Great Choice 
  Great Prices 

Full Measuring, Estimating 
& Guaranteed Fitting 

Email: joncard@wiltoncarpets.com 
01722 742733 

 
PEST CONTROL SERVICE 

  

RABBITS, RATS, MOLES 
WASPS, SQUIRRELS 

BIRD PROOFING  
 

CALL NIGEL 

  
01980 670804 
07854 828904  

LOGS 

COAL, KINDLING 

ROCK SALT 
 

Dry Seasoned Logs - Oak, Ash, Beech, Apple 
 

Loads (Small) £55/(Large) £100 

Bags Large £20 or 5 for £20 

 

Free Delivery 

Contact Nick 07835 299247 

 

YOGA CLASSES 
A mixed ability flowing yoga class 

Suitable for beginners 

 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL  
Monday evenings 7—8.30pm 

BOUVERIE HALL PEWSEY 

Wednesdays 9.30—11.0 am 
Contact Emma on 01980 670510 

Email samayoga@live.co.uk 

ROD SMITH 
 

 The Garage Netheravon 

 

UNIPART CAR CARE CENTRE 
  

      MOT Tests          
Car Repairs & Servicing 

Now able to service air conditioning units 
Batteries, Exhausts & Tyres  

at Competitive Prices 
Handy Gas 

  

Tel:  Stonehenge  (01980) 670348  

Soft Furnishings 
by Helen Judd 

         Loose covers 

         Cushions 

         Curtains 

         Roman blinds 

         Fabric sales 
For further information call: 

Tel: 01980 625 442 

Mob: 07971 028 972 
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman  Ken Monk         670540 
Vice Chairman Adrian Orr         670447 
Parish Clerk  Bill Vergette         670132 
Councillors  Stan Bagwell          670154 
   Norman Beardsley  670860 
   Michael Fay         670553 
   Martin Webb          670537  
   Jane Young         670532 
   Tessa Manser         670605 

VILLAGE HALL  

Chairman               Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Vice Chairman     Steve Becker      
Treasurer      Glenda Clark 
Secretary                Lesley Brown  
Parish Council Rep      Adrian Orr 
Parish Hall Rep            Jane Young 
Football Club Rep     Ollie Stagg 
PCC Rep               Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Newsletter Rep     Jacqui Elkins 
Booking Officer     Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
    (670501) 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott Dalgleish 

PARISH HALL  

Chairman     Richard Petitt 
Treasurer     Bruce Carter 
Secretary     Gareth Holden 
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

Chairman             Tanya Becker 
Vice Chairman              Linda Mundy 
Secretary             Linda Mundy 
Treasurer             Ros Perry 
Advertising             Peggy Waterkeyn 
       Jacqui Elkins 
       Jane Young 
                    Ann Houghton 
                     Gay Monk 

ENFORD CAMERA CLUB 

Chairman      Martin Webb 
Secretary      Jeni Scott Dalgleish  
Treasurer      Sue Vergette 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 

Church Wardens  John Poole Warren 
   Henry Middleton 
Treasurer            Alan Merrett 
Secretary            Amanda Murray 
 
Council Members: Michael Hadfield 
   Jonathan Walsh 
   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
   Bruce Carter 
   Frank Horsford 
   John Manser 

  Sue Poole-Warren 
  Mary Burdick Chairman of Governors Andrew Marx 

Enford Governor Rep Fanny Middleton 
Head Teacher  Hayley Humphris 
Clerk    Shona Ford 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH 
Team Rector 

 

Reverend Mark Zammit 
 

01980653953 
07733 077957 

zammitparish@yahoo.co.uk 



ENFORD NEWSLETTER  March 2012
   

32 
 

FOR YOUR DIARY December 2010 
1st Thu Recycling / Licensing Service for new vicar Gale Hunt, Netheravon, 7. 30pm  

Camera Club Village Hall, 8.00pm / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm 

2nd Fri   

3rd Sat  

4th Sun Holy Communion, 9.00am  / Gardening, All Saints School, 10.00am 

5th Mon  

6th Tue Quiz, The Swan, 9.30pm 

7th Wed  

8th Thu Black Bin / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm / Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.00pm   

9th Fri  

10th Sat Fairtrade Fashion Show Event, Village Hall, 7.00pm - 9.00pm 

11th Sun Benefice Service, 10.30am, Milston 

12th Mon  

13th Tue  Quiz, The Swan, 9.30pm 

14th Wed Quiet Service, Sacristy, 7.00pm 

15th Thu Recycling / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm  

16th Fri Court Jeweller and Canapes, Bouverie Hall, Pewsey, 7.00pm for 7.30pm 

17th Sat Live Acoustic Music, Village Hall, 8.00pm 

18th Sun Mothering Sunday, Family Communion, 1030am 

19th Mon  

20th Tue Boden Party, Village Hall, 10.00am - 7.30pm / Quiz, The Swan, 9.30pm 

21st Wed  

22nd Thu  Black Bin  / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm  

23rd Fri  

24th Sat Spring Cleaning of Church, 9.30am / Jumble Sale, Parish Hall, 2pm  

Bingo, Parish Hall, 7.30pm 

25th Sun Evensong, 6.30pm  BRITISH SUMMER TIME BEGINS ( 1HR FWD) 

26th Mon  

27th Tue Film Night, Village Hall, 7..30pm / Quiz, The Swan, 9.30pm 

28th Wed  

29th Thu Recycling / Circuits, Parish Hall, 7.00pm  

30th Fri  

31st Sat Great Stones Way Meeting, Village Hall, 2.30pm 

FOR YOUR DIARY March 2012 


